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Division of Finance and Business Operations
	
	Procurement & Strategic Sourcing  

5700 Cass Avenue, suite 4200

Detroit, Michigan   48202

(313) 577-3734 

FAX (313) 577-3747


March 12, 2014
Addendum 1 - Clarifications

RFI for Integrated Human Resources System   

for the Human Resources Division 
Dated March 12, 2014
Since the time of the release of the Request for Information (RFI) for Integrated Human Resources Systems for the Human Resources Division, questions regarding the specifications have been submitted.  Those questions and the University response appear below.

Question 1:   We understand that this is an RFI vs. an RFP and accordingly, you may not have developed more concrete plans.  However, our sense from reviewing your letter of March 12th is  that you have envision two phases broadly for transforming HR at Wayne State University.  What would you suggest (in general) as target dates for starting and completing those two phases?
Answer:  Phase 1 – 2015, Phase 2 - 2016 
Question 2:  We broadly interpret your phases as (in general) consisting of the following and we would appreciate your confirmation.
Phase 1

• Recruiting & On boarding

• Talent Management (Succession, Career Planning, Performance, Training – Learn)

• Benefits  (Self-Service Enrollment)
Phase 2
• Core HR

• Payroll

• Position Management

• Additional Benefit Requirements (Benefits Management)
 
Answers:  With the changes indicated, your interpretation is correct.
Question 3:  If those phases are correct in general, would you be open to allowing us to work with you at developing a revised sequence if we could show you that doing so might allow you to achieve better results and cost savings.  As an example, we believe that moving Benefits from Phase 1 to Phase 2 would make sense to consider and we want to if you are open to allowing us to collaborate with you as to why this would make sense to consider?

Answer:  We are open to discussing alternative phased in approaches. 
Question 4:  Does the 9 page Word document found online at: http://www.forms.purchasing.wayne.edu/Adv_bid/Adv_bid.html make up your entire RFI or are there additional attachments we are not yet in receipt of? It seems there may be an excel sheet based on this statement found on page 1 of the Integrated Human Resources Systems RFI issued by Wayne State: “The electronic submission of information provided to the University should be limited to no more than one of each of the following file types:  1 Word Document and/or 1 Excel Workbook and/or 1 PDF document..”?

Answer:  Yes, the 9-page Word Document does make up the entire RFI package; however, in addition to Schedules A and B, other information may be included in any of those formats. 
As a reminder, email your responses to Robin Watkins, at ag5343 (copy to Kimberly Tomaszewski, Email:  ac9934@wayne.edu)).  Remember, your bids must be in the format provided and be received in the Purchasing Department by April 7, 2014 by 4:00 p.m.
All questions concerning this project must be emailed to: Robin Watkins, Purchasing Department at ag5343@wayne.edu (copy to Kimberly Tomaszewski, Email:  ac9934@wayne.edu) by 12:00 p.m., April 7, 2014.  

Do not contact the Human Resources Division, or other University Units, directly as this may result in disqualification of your quotation.
Thank you
Robin Watkins, 

Buyer, Purchasing





313-577-3739
CC:
Alicia Pendleton, Participant list.                  
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